
Current Operable Unit 4 Remedial Progress for Week Ending 6/24/11 

Posillico, National Grid’s Remediation Contractor, finished excavation and backfilling in 

previous weeks within all of the grids in Phase 1. This week, Posillico completed excavation and 

backfilling along Oak Street. Posillico also began excavation and backfilling along the Phase 2B 

area, which is adjacent to 22 Oak Street and in the TOI/LIRR parking lot. One hundred and 

ninety six truck loads of MGP-impacted soil and 11 tankers of impacted water have been 

removed from the site to date. The asphalt areas of the TOI/LIRR parking lot within the 

excavation area were also removed this week to facilitate excavation activities. Lastly, Posillico 

installed a temporary HDPE drainage reroute pipeline in Phase 3 to facilitate future excavation 

activities in this area. 

GEI, National Grid’s Engineering Consultant, continues to perform CAMP (Community Air 

Monitoring Program), Noise and Vibration monitoring. CAMP, Noise and Vibration monitoring 

will continue throughout the project.  

Two-Week Outlook 

Next week, Posillico is expected to continue excavation, backfilling and load out activities in the 

Phase 2B area, which is adjacent to 22 Oak Street and in the TOI/LIRR parking lot. Posillico will 

also remobilize the ABI rig to remove the sheet shoring around 22 Oak Street. Excavation and 

load out of impacted soil will continue in Phase 2B over the next two weeks. CAMP, Noise and 

Vibration monitoring will continue throughout the project.  

General hours of operation will remain the same - Monday through Friday, 7:00 a.m. to 7:00 

p.m. Site activities may occur on Saturdays, when necessary, to maintain schedule or to complete 

critical tasks.   



 

Phase 2B excavation area backfilled with stone to just above the water table. 

 

Phase 2B sheet and slide rail excavation east side of 22 Oak Street. 


